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DISABILITIES BOARD OF
CHARLESTON COUNTY

ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICES
995 MORRISON DRIVE - SUITE 100

P.O. BOX 22708 (843) 805-5800
CHARLESTON, SC 29413-2708 FAX (843) 805-5805
u»ﬂg 2, 2009
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Ms. Emma Forkner, Director

South Carolina Department of Health and Human Services | JAN 0 6 2003
P.0. Box 8206 Department of Health & Human Seevices
Celarzhia, SC 29202-8206. OFFICE OF THE DIRECTOR

Re: O:ﬁ_mm.inc_uza&on:% Complex Children’s Wavier
Dear Ms. Forkner:

Thank you for attending the meeting on December 30" at Medical University of South
Carolina regarding the above.

As I am sure you know, the Webb Center has a long history in Charleston and continuing
that history and the services to disabled children and their families in our community is important
to our agency and a vital part of our mission. [ have the full support of our Board of Directors in
pursuing all avenues in an effort to continue to operate the Webb Center.

- Iunderstand the complexities of crafting and seeking approval for new waiver services.
If the wavier discussed on the 30™ is approved our agency is very anxious to oxu_o_.o if and how it
can be utilized in partnership with your agency and the others present at the meeting to continue
the services at Webb that are so desperately needed.

Please let me know what I can do to facilitate the full use of the wavier services you
spoke about to heip children and their families receive the services they need through the Webb
Center.

Executive Director
Disabilities Board of Charleston County
Disabilities Foundation of Charleston County

cc: Representative Wendell Gillard

Senator Robert Ford
Mayor Joe Riley
ADULT DAY SERVICES FAMILY SUPPORT SERVICES RESIDENTIAL SERVICES
Hope Center/Seniors/Supported Employment Early Intervention/Service Coordination/HASCI ICF-MR/CTH I/CTH 1I/SLP/CRCF
(843) 805-5875 Fax 805-5879 (843) 805-5835 Fax 805-5845 (843) 805-5820 Fax (843) 805-5825

Providing services and supports for survivors of head and spinal cord injuries and individuals with mental retardation, autism, and related disabilities.
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| Brenda James - Fwd: Log Number J00366 i
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From: Richard Kluender

To: Margarete Keller

Date: 1/16/2009 2:02 pm

Subject: Fwd: Log Number J00366

CC: Brenda James; Margie Hickerson

Marga can you extend this one for us until the 22nd.
Thanks
Richard

>>> Margie Hickerson 1/16/2009 1:52 PM >>>
Richard

George has requested an extension for log number J00366. The response letter was due today 1/16/09. Can
you tell me what I need to do?

Thanks
Margie Hickerson

hickersm@scdhhs.gov
803-898-2577




KQ% # 366

Bepartment of Health and Human Sertrices

Mark Sanford Emma Forkner
Governor Director

January 27, 2009

Mr. Rick Magner

Disabilities Board of Charleston County
Administrative Offices

995 Morrison Drive, Ste 100

PO Box 22708

Charleston, SC 29413-2708

Re:  Medically Complex Children’s Waiver
Dear Mr. Magner:

In response to your letter of January 2, 2009, regarding the Medically Complex Children’s waiver,
we are pleased to inform you the State has received approval for the administration and operation of
the waiver program by the Centers of Medicaid and Medicare Services. With this approval we have
begun the waiver implementation process and will initially focus on transitioning the children in the
Charleston Medically Fragile Children’s Program to the waiver program.

We realize the situation you are in concerning the funding of the Webb Center. However, we need to
direct our attention to completing a timely and orderly transition, which may take several months to
complete.

We appreciate your interest and concern for the children this waiver program will serve. Should
you seek additional information about the waiver, please feel free to contact George Maky at 803-

898-2711.
Sincerely, ‘

Emma Forkner
Director

EF/mwmh



